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Pre Primary Assembly 

Well done to our pre-primaries for their amazing assembly      

yesterday about ‘Being Yourself’ and celebrating that we are 

all unique. It was wonderful to see so many parents attend. 

We were all thoroughly entertained by their incredible dance 

moves and listening to all the reasons they are so special.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

The Greatest Afternoon Tea Fundraiser 

It was wonderful to see so many parents and children taking part in our Greatest  

Afternoon Tea fundraiser, raising money to help Cancer Council raise much needed 

funds that go towards vital cancer research, support services, prevention programs, 

and advocacy. Thankyou to everyone who generously donated. We have currently 

raised $ 2189.  

If you have not had a chance to donate, it is not too late. 

The link to make donations is below – 

https://www.biggestmorningtea.com.au/fundraisers/kylieharris 

Your support is greatly appreciated. 

  

http://www.marmionprimary.com
https://www.biggestmorningtea.com.au/fundraisers/kylieharris
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School Review 

We sent out the results of our school review to all families last week. We have also up-

loaded a copy of the review on our school website under the “Our School” tab. We are 

open to any feedback from parents and carers on the review outcomes. Please email 

any feedback to the bill.boylan@education.wa.edu.au and I will table the feedback at 

the next School Board meeting.  
 

 

Walk to School Day 

Well, done to Mel Davies and her team for again organising a fabulous walk to school 

day last Friday. It was terrific to see parents and students participate in the “Walking Bus-

es”. Thank you to Kate Buchan who ran the dance party and got everyone moving. 

Look out for the walking buses in the future which could become a more regular event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mother’s Day Stall 

The P&C never disappoint with fundraising events and the mother staff 

stall was no exception. There was an excellent selection of items to      

purchase so I hope all mothers and carers got something they enjoyed. 

Well done Marmion P&C.  

 

mailto:bill.boylan@education.wa.edu.au
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P&C Day 

 
As today is National P&C Day so I wanted to acknowledge the terrific 

work of the Marmion Primary School P&C.  

 

There is a genuine commitment by the P&C to work with the school to   

ensure all the students have the resources and equipment they need to 

maximise student learning.  

 

The P&C have also provided a range of opportunities for our students and 

parents to participate in, including, school disco’s, Evening on the Green, 

mother and father day stalls and Easter raffle, just to name a few. 

 

This year alone the P&C have already donated $60000 to pay for the    

nature playground and technology fund. 

 

The fabric of Marmion Primary School would be a lot poorer without the 

outstanding work of the P&C. We hope that the P&C continually gets the 

support of all parents and carers both now and in the future.  

 

So, from all of us at Marmion Primary School, A HUGE THANK YOU 



MARMION PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

Humour 
 

Humour 

 

One of our character strengths we focus on with the kids is humour. Humour involves 

recognising what is amusing in situations and offering the lighter side to others. It’s the 

ability to make people smile or laugh. It also means having a composed and cheerful 

view of adversity, allowing you to sustain a good mood even during challenging times. 
 

Kids with a well-developed sense of humour are happier and more optimistic, have 

higher self-esteem, and can handle differences (their own and others') well. Kids who 

can appreciate and share humour are better liked by their peers and more able to 

handle the adversities of childhood. 

 

A good sense of humour doesn't just help kids emotionally or socially. Research has 

shown that people who laugh more are healthier — they're less likely to be depressed 

and may even have an increased resistance to illness or physical problems.  

 

But most of all, a sense of humour is what makes life fun. Few pleasures rival mucking 

around with your kids. 

 

It's never too early to start developing a child's sense of humour. It's important to keep 

up this encouragement as kids grow. When you're playful and humorous with your 

child you help him or her develop a playful and humorous attitude about life. 

 

One of the best ways to do this from the toddler years on is to spend time every day 

being receptive to the many opportunities your child gives you to smile or laugh. Be 

spontaneous, playful, and aware of what your child finds funny at different ages.  

 

What else can you do to encourage your child's sense of humour? 

 

Be a humour model. One of the best things you can do to develop your child's sense 

of humour is to use your own. Make jokes. Tell funny stories. Laugh out loud. Deal lightly 

with small catastrophes like spilt milk. 

Take kids' humour seriously. Encourage your child's attempts at humour, whether it's 

reading (potentially unfunny) jokes from a book or drawing "funny" pictures of the    

family dog. Acknowledge your child for trying to be funny or when they can make light 

of their own mistakes. 

Teach kids that adults are funny — and that they can be too. Make humour a part of 

your day-to-day interactions with your kids and encourage them to share funny        

observations or reactions, even when you're around other adults. 

 

Bill Boylan 

Principal 

https://www.viacharacter.org/character-strengths/humor
https://www.viacharacter.org/character-strengths/humor
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Keep an eye on the calendar as it is updated regularly.  



P & C News 
 

Walk to School Day  

 

Our kids put their feet to work on Walk to School Day last Friday! It was great to see 

many families join the walking school buses, followed by the tootsie roll at the dance 

party! 

 

There was a steady number of passengers to pick up along the three bus routes, with 

the kids waving excitedly every time they spotted a friend ahead.  It was a colourful 

parade through the streets with crazy socks and lots of chatter. 

 

The dance party included song mash ups and dance offs between year groups, led by 

our talented dance teacher Kate Buchan.   

 

We also expressed our gratitude to the traffic wardens, who tirelessly help students  

safely across Sheppard Way and Beach Road every weekday.  Several students       

presented the traffic wardens with flowers to say thank you. 

 

Now in its 25th year, Walk to School Day is an annual event that encourages all primary 

school children across Australia to walk to school.  Walking to school is a great way to 

create regular walking habits, and help children develop vital road crossing skills. 

 

Practice the STOP, LOOK, LISTEN and THINK steps when crossing roads, learn 

more here.   

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sdera.wa.edu.au%2Fmedia%2F3090%2Fsmart-steps-key-message-being-a-safe-pedestrian.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Clouise.mason%40education.wa.edu.au%7C6c5136e97ddb4c07140208dc79976807%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb8
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Mothers day school stall and carpark stall for native flowers and scrolls 

 We hope everyone had a lovely mother's day! We loved seeing the kids come along 

to the stall and think carefully about what to buy for their mums, huge thanks to all the 

P&C volunteers who helped out 

sourcing the gifts and coordinating the stalls. The stall raised $1467 for the P&C which is 

a fantastic result. 

Our P&C also had a blast wrapping up and handing out the absolutely gorgeous native 

flowers supplied by the Reid Family business (thank you!!!) and the delicious cinnayum 

packs. The carpark stall raised 

approximately $1200 for our school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bushland weeding session with the year 3's 

Last Wednesday LA8 and LA10, with the help of volunteers from Friends of Marmion 

School Bushland, spent a productive hour doing some much needed weeding in the 

bush around the school. They removed a South African succulent weed called Pigface, 

to get the area ready for planting this winter. The weed had lots of runners—the kids 

loved pulling out big armfuls and said it was really satisfying! 

 

We will be creating a banksia grove, which will        

provide food for honeyeaters and black cockatoos. 

 

Stay tuned for the next Friends of Marmion School 

Bushland planting session. 
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Lunch Orders - Volunteers needed! 

 

Lunch orders are supplied to the school via the Duncraig High School canteen. 

Delivery is available for Marmion at lunchtime on Tuesdays and Thursdays. 

Download the Flexi schools app to see the menu and select your favourites! 

Orders close at 8am on the day of delivery. 

Parent volunteers are required  this term to sort lunches. 

If you have a window of time on Tuesday and Thursday morning between 

10:20 and 10:50 to sort the school lunch delivery and make sure it is 

collected by the kids please sign up at the following link: 
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsignup.com%2Fgo%2FwtrsaoQ&data=05%

7C02%7CLouise.Mason%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3e69dae9f33840bb7ff808dc7a61c0db%

7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638519807676972533%7CUnknown%

7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%

7C&sdata=gAztC%2BUsvtBfswPTpm%2BU7Nj8LljRuBmapACzPRa2Gx8%3D&reserved=0 

P&C Meeting 

Save the date for the next P&C meeting : Monday 10th June 7pm  in the school      li-

brary. 

 

If you’d like more information please email marmionpandc@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 
Uniform Shop 

Our onsite uniform shop (located on the verandah near LA14) is open on Wednesdays 

from 8:30-9:15am. Orders through Qkr! can be picked up from the uniform shop during 

these hours or delivered to the classroom. 

 

We are currently sold out of many sizes in the yellow polos with further stock arriving at 

the end of April. 

 

Dresses have arrived and Qkr!  Has been updated. 

 

Thank you to those families who have dropped off second hand uniforms.  

We would kindly ask that you do not send in any second hand hats or items that are 

stained or unwearable as we are not able to sell these. 

 

If you need to contact the uniform shop please email : marmionuni-

formshop@gmail.com 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsignup.com%2Fgo%2FwtrsaoQ&data=05%7C02%7CLouise.Mason%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3e69dae9f33840bb7ff808dc7a61c0db%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638519807676972533%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsignup.com%2Fgo%2FwtrsaoQ&data=05%7C02%7CLouise.Mason%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3e69dae9f33840bb7ff808dc7a61c0db%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638519807676972533%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsignup.com%2Fgo%2FwtrsaoQ&data=05%7C02%7CLouise.Mason%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3e69dae9f33840bb7ff808dc7a61c0db%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638519807676972533%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsignup.com%2Fgo%2FwtrsaoQ&data=05%7C02%7CLouise.Mason%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3e69dae9f33840bb7ff808dc7a61c0db%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638519807676972533%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsignup.com%2Fgo%2FwtrsaoQ&data=05%7C02%7CLouise.Mason%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3e69dae9f33840bb7ff808dc7a61c0db%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638519807676972533%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG
mailto:marmionpandc@gmail.com
mailto:marmionuniformshop@gmail.com
mailto:marmionuniformshop@gmail.com
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Stationery Recycling 

 

If you find yourselves with extra stationery - used or near new - our senior school Eco 

Commandos would love it if you donated it to the collection boxes located  either 

outside the library or in the Uniform shop during opening hours 

 

Thank you for supporting the Eco Commando program and for recycling. 
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School Development Days 2024 
School Development Days have been locked in for 2024. 

Please mark these dates on your calendar. 

Term 3 Friday 26 July 

Term 4 Monday 4 November 

 

Students do not attend school on these days. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

USEFUL CONTACTS 
New School Phone number:  9492 2300 

 

Absentees 

Marmion.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

 
Holiday Absent Requests 

bill.boylan@education.wa.edu.au 

 

Marmion Dental: 9447 1275 
 

School Security: 9264 4771 

 

School Times 
 
Start of Day: 8:50am 

Lunch: 10:50am - 11:30am 

Recess: 1:20pm - 1:40pm 

Well being time: 1:40 – 

2:05pm 

End of Day: 3.00pm 

Term Dates 2024 
 
Term 1: 31 Jan - 28 Mar 

Term 2: 15 April - 28  June 

Term 3: 15 July-20 September 

Term 4: 7 October–13 

December 

 

MARMION PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

Please remember to advise the school when your 

child is absent   either by phoning the school on 

9492 2300 or sending an email and advising the rea-

son for the absence so we can code it correctly in 

lesson attendance.   

 

For all general absentees such as illness, specialist 

appointments: Marmion.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

mailto:Marmion.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:Ian.herbert@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:Marmion.ps@education.wa.edu.au

